
6 DISCOURSE ON TILE STUDY

disencumbered of a thousand obstructions which his

present situation throws in his way, endowed with

acuter senses, and higher faculties, he shall drink deep
at that fountain of beneficent wisdom for which the slight
taste obtained on earth has given him so keen a relish?

(5.) Nothing, then, can be more unfounded than the

objection which has been taken, in limine, by persons, well

meaning perhaps, certainly narrow-minded, against the

study of natural philosophy, and, indeed, against all sci

ence,-that it fosters in its cultivators an undue and over

weening self-conceit, leads them to doubt the immortality
of the soul, and to scoff at revealed religion. Its natural

effect, we may confidently assert, on every well consti

tuted mind, is and must be the direct contrary. No

doubt, the testimony of natural reason, on whatever

exercised, must of necessity stop short of those truths
which it is the object of revelation to make known;

but, while it places the existence and principal attributes
of a Deity on such grounds as to render doubt absurd

and atheism ridiculous, it unquestionably opposes no

natural or necessary obstacle to farther progress: on the

contrary, by cherishing as a vital principle an unbound
ed spirit of inquiry, and ardency of expectation, it tin
fetters the mind from prejudices of every kind, and

leaves it open and free to every impression of a higher
nature which it is susceptible of receiving, guarding
only against enthusiasm and self-deception by a habit of
strict investigation, but encouraging, rather than sup
pressing, every thing that can offer a prospect or a hope
beyond the present obscure and unsatisfactory state.
The character of the true philosopher is to hope all

things not impossible, and to believe all things not uii
reasonable. He who has seen obscurities which appear
ed impenetrable, in physical and mathematical science,

suddenly dispelled, and the most barren and unpromis
ing fields of inquiry converted, as if by inspiration, into
rich and inexhaustible springs of knowledge and power,
on a simple change of our point of view, or by merely
bringing to bear on them some principle which it never
occurred before to try, will surely be the very last to
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